
Town of Jackson Selectmen's Meeting                                                           07/16/19
Selectmen in Attendance: John Work, Bryan Menard, Bruce Littlefield
Town Clerk: Brenda Dennison
Scribe: Rosemarie DiLernia
Meeting convened at 6:31 PM at the Town Office Meeting Room
Town Website: jacksonmaine.net

The minutes from  07/02/19 were read.  It is moved that the minutes be 
accepted as read and amended; motion seconded and the Select Board 
voted to accept the minutes as revised.

NEW BUSINESS:

Transfer Station: 
-Brenda reported that recently, Janice inquired about the recycling pickup....that 
much of it was not picked up. Selectmen also agreed all recyclables were not 
picked up. Brenda contacted Pinkerton who reported they did pick it up. Pinkerton 
said they would come back for another pickup at an extra charge. 
Discussion.Consensus was that there should not be an additional charge.  Brenda 
will take note of the next bill.

Fire Department:

Roads/Road Commissioner: 
-town is still looking for someone to do road signs.
-John reported that he has, on many occasions,  called Nicon,  the crack sealing 
company; they were supposed to come out to do an assessment. Jackson is 
supposedly on the list to have work done.

Jackson Community Center (JCC): Cindy Ludden and Bruce Littlefield reporting.
-a meeting was held July 9th. Agenda items were/are:
   -getting bids for making restrooms handicap accessible
   -septic.....to pump or not to pump. Discussion. 
   -repairs:
        -pantry will be paying for fixing kitchen floor and removing and replacing 
panelling on the wall near the mens bathroom.
-Cindy had the water tested and it passed. 
-Bruce reported that paperwork for State approved commercial kitchen renewal 
was filed.

Town Woodlot:

Library/Historical Society:
Rosemarie reported that Louise Shorette accepted a position on the Board. 
Selectmen signed her appointment paperwork.

Veterans' Memorial: 



Animal Control Officer (ACO): 
-ACO reported an issue with rabies and a stray cat taken in by a town resident. 
Discussion on who was responsible for testing the animal.  Cindy reported hat the 
state picked up the tab. The animal tested negatively.

Planning Board: 

Code Enforcement Officer (CEO):

Emergence Management Agency (EMA) 

Sexton/Cemeteries:

Other Miscellaneous:

Town Clerk:
-Brenda met with Jackie about land values and reported that total value went up 
by 2%.
-selectmen initialed bank envelopes.
-Brenda reported she received a letter from DOT regarding repair of the bridge on 
Hadley Mill Road. Brenda informed DOT (again) that the town is not paying for this
project. 
-LRAP is up $700
-Brenda reported that 30 day tax lien notices are going out tomorrow.

New Business: Bruce reported that a representative of The Spirit of America Award
visited recently requesting nominees. Discussion. Nominated: Virginia Work, 
Eleanor Tibbetts and Theo Stacey. Bruce will supply Spirit of America with names 
and addresses of those receiving the award for the departed nominees.

NOTICE:
Warrant Amount = $43,694
Select Board Signed the Warrant
Motion to adjourn, seconded, all agreed.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:45pm


